TUCKALEECHEL RETREAT CENTER

July 2021
Dear Friends,

Thank you for your faithfulness toward this ministry. Summer camp for 2021 for
CBM will soon be history. Many boys and girls heard the gospel and some came to
a saving knowledge of Christ as their Savior. During the last part of the camping
season three of our nine camps had outbreaks of the coronavirus. We are grateful
for His protection; all staff are doing well.

The Traisters will not be attending our annual CBM national conference. Qur
oldest grandson, Austen, will be married that weekend. We will miss out on the
reports of what the Lord did in our CBM camps this summer. We will read about it
and share some of the highlights with you in the days ahead.

In Virginia at Camp Red Arrow we are still waiting for building permits to be
issued from the county before we are permitted to start building our summer staff
housing. We have several volunteers waiting to be notified before they arrive to
help us with the construction. In reference to the new land that may be purchased
at Red Arrow, we have received the OK from the bank but there is much more to be
done before it becomes a reality. As of today we have received $54,000. Your
prayers are appreciated for the staff housing and the possibility of purchasing the
additional 48 acres.

In reference to Marie’s health, she has learned that she is allergic to eggs and
probably to many other foods! Pray that we can discover what foods are good and

what foods are not good for her. Thanks for your faithfulness in giving and praying
for the Traisters and the ministry of CBM.

In his service,
Jerry and Marie Traister

Jerry (717) 860-5050 jtraister816@gmail.com
Marie (865) 771-8918 mts.in.view@gmail.com
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